
   

 
 

Parma Town Board Budget Workshop Meeting held on Tuesday, October 15, 2013 at the 
Parma Town Hall, 1300 Hilton Parma Corners Road, Hilton, New York. 

 
ATTENDANCE 

 

   Supervisor   Carmey Carmestro 
   Councilperson   James Smith 
   Councilperson   Gary Comardo 
   Councilperson   James Roose 
   Councilperson   Tina Brown  
 

 
 

OTHERS IN ATTENDANCE 
 

Becky Tantillo, Donald Wells, Jack Barton, Brian Speer, Mark Bernreuther, Stan Hoy, 
Lon Jacobs, Ed Arnold, Larry Speer, Darcy Barton and other members of the public who 
did not sign in. 
 

CALL TO ORDER 
 

Supervisor Carmestro called opened the budget workshop meeting at 5:00 p.m.He 
noted this was a workshop meeting to discuss the budget with department heads and 
noted there would be no public comments during the meeting.  The public hearing, which 
will be set during the regular meeting, will be the time for public comment regarding the 
proposed budget. 
 
The Town Board met with the Donna Curry, Town Clerk; Becky Tantillo, Library 
Director; Donald Wells, Assessor; Brian Speer, Highway Superintendent; and 
Jack Barton, Department Head for the Building Department.  Each department’s 
budget was discussed with the department heads. 
 
A motion was made by Councilperson Comardo to adjourn the meeting at 6:30 p.m. and 
Councilperson Roose seconded.  All were in favor. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Donna K. Curry 
Parma Town Clerk 
 


